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                                                 Deacon's Report 
 
During June I traveled some 232 miles visiting our members in Solaris Life Center, 
St. Lucie Medical Center, the Oasis Rehab, making home visits at Nettle’s Island and 
Southwood’s in Stuart, and going to the Volunteers in Medicine Pharmacy. 
My Travels took me to Bible Study at the Martin Correctional Institution and the 
Kairos Advisory Council Meeting Church in Palm City. Before leaving on my two-
week vacation, I attended the two day Annual deacons’ Conference in Boca Raton. 
 
Recently I encountered a number of True applications of special interest. A family 
came to us for help who had been living here in a mobile home nearby. The mother 
did not speak English and her daughter interpreted for her. The mother had lost her 
job and had no income to support her family. Because of this, she could not pay her 
rent and was asking for help. She had no identifying information so was probably an 
illegal immigrant. I contacted House of Hope, who helps families like this who lack 
identifying information. We always try to verify the person by getting identifying 
information. Actually, the family came in twice to see me as they were struggling to 
survive. I mention this case, not so much because of its difference from other cases I 
have dealt with, but to point out that I often have to go beyond what TRUE can do. 
Sometimes it is necessary to collaborate with other agencies as the financial 
problems are so severe. 
 
Another family I saw this past week was very concerning as well and represents what 
I see so often in families who come to me for help. In this family the father lost a 
good paying job and had no way to pay their rent. The Mother was in nursing school. 
Both parents took lower paying jobs to try to pay the rent but couldn't do it,  so the 
case was referred to the Courts for eviction. When I saw her, she was doing all she 
could to pay this so they did not have to live on the streets. I helped her as much as I 
could and referred her to other agencies as well. I cite these examples of what I try to 
do through TRUE so you will have a better understanding of the help we try to 
provide for families in our community. 
 
In God's love, 
Deacon Alan 
  



 
 
Peering Into the Past –  

 
 In April, 2005, Jon Hanna was our Sr. Warden, Steve Calvert, the Jr. 
Warden, Lorraine Devereaux, the Treasurer and Janet Kempf was the Clerk of 
the Vestry. Father Frisby had yet to arrive as our interim. 
 

Goals of the Transition Period as proposed by the Executive Committee 
and Endorsed by the Vestry April 18, 2005 were these, and where we are today is 
in bold. 

 
Reaching a larger number of worshipers in 2005 than in 2004, measured by 

worship attendance. In 2018, we still have this as a goal for 2018 vs 2017. 
 

Completing $6000 pledge toward the assessment to the Diocese of S. E. 
Florida. In 2018, we are current on our Diocesan Assessment.  

 
Contributing to the 2004 past due pledge to the Diocese. In 2018, we don’t 

owe the Diocese any old debts. 
 

Hiring a choir director. In 2018, we have Betsey as our choir director.  
 

Reporting accurate figures of the Parish to the Diocese and National Church. 
In 2018, we still have this as a goal. Thank you to the Ushers for 
doing good head counts and recording them and to the Money 
Counters & Treasurer & Treasurer’s Assistant. 

 
Developing a computer system which provides access to the leadership of the 

parish. In 2018, we still have this as a goal. Our Technology Committee is 
on it! 

 
Updating parish website. In 2018, we still have this as a goal. Our 

Communication Committee is on it! 
 

Develop resources pertaining to lapsed members. Hmmm I think we will 
work on this too in the months ahead. I think we can all reach out to those 
who have gone elsewhere and tell them they can come home. 

 
Joyce Fletcher Menard 
 
 

 



 

                                                  All Saints’ Thrift Shop Summer Hours 
 
 
In July and August, All Saints’ Church Thrift Shop will operate on a new summer schedule. The shop 
will be open Tuesday-Friday from 10 am – 2 pm, and closed on Saturday – Monday. We will have a 
Christmas in July Boutique. 
 
While Thrift Shop Director Buddy Glover and his team of able shopkeepers are taking well-deserved 
days off this summer, however, the shop will continue to provide its important community service and 
outreach the rest of the week. The Thrift Shop offers an attractive alternative to those who want to save 
a few dollars while enjoying its welcoming ambiance. 
 

The All Saints’ Thrift Shop depends on you to help 
restock its inventory and keep its doors open. This is 
particularly true during the summer when many regular 
donors are away at their summer homes. Please donate 
your gently used clothing, jewelry, pocketbooks, and 
home goods (no electronics) anytime during the shop’s 
open hours. Your donations are tax-deductible and a 
great way to help support All Saints’ Episcopal Church.  
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All Saints’ Gardening News  

by Louise Andrews 

 
        A group of Martin County Master Gardeners 
make a bimonthly visit to select gardens to observe 
unique plants and learn more about gardening in our 
area.  On Friday, June 1st, a small group of Martin 
County Master Gardeners visited the Gardens at All 
Saints’.  

                                                                                                Master Gardeners 

 
       Louise Andrews, our Garden Docent who is also a 
Master Gardener, provided a tour of the Gardens for 
our visitors.  Joyce Fletcher Menard, our Church 
Historian and Senior 
Warden, opened the church, 
giving our guests a brief 
tour and history of All  
Saint’s. The attendees were 

enthralled with the interior of 
our church and asked lots of questions about everything 
they saw.   After the tour of the Gardens and the Sanctuary, 
they were served a light lunch in Houg Hall.  
 

     Some of you may recall back in 2011, Louise Andrews 
received permission from the Vestry to renovate th e 
Gardens, removing all the hedges around the pond and adding color to the Gardens.  
The purpose was to have the Gardens 
reflect the beauty and majesty of the 
churches interior.  Our All Saints’ 
Gardens have been recognized by the 
Florida Federation of Garden Clubs, 
The University of Florida/IFAS Master 
Gardeners and was on the 2016 Secret 
Gardens Tour hosted the Stuart 
Garden Club. 

     
 

 Our new Office Manager, Elise 
Moloney, an avid plant aficionado, also 
attended and took these pictures.     

        The Fish Pond 

      The Pond’s Water Bearer 

Father Fiacre, Patron Saint of Gardeners 



Houg Hall, July 2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
 
8 AM Coffee* 
10 AM Coffee* 

2 
 
BINGO—
begins again 
In October  
 
MF—No 
meetings  
until  
September 

3   4 
 
 
 

5 
 
 
 

6 
 
 

7 
 
 
 
 
 

8 
 
8 AM Coffee* 
10 AM Coffee* 

9 
 
 
 

10 
 
 
 

11 
 
 
 

12 
 
 
 
 
 

13 
 

14 

15 
 
8 AM Coffee* 
10 AM Coffee* 
 
 

16 
 

17 
 
 
 

18 
 
 
  

19 
 
 
 

20 
 
 

21 
 
WF—No 
Meetings 
Until  
September 

22 
 
8 AM Coffee* 
10 AM Coffee* 
      

23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 
 
8 AM Coffee* 
10 AM Coffee* 
 
*Buddy, Louise  
 & Publix 
Donations from 
St. Mary’s 

30 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

31 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1  August 2  August 3  August 4 August 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All Saints’ Vacation Bible School 2018  
 

What a wonderful Vacation Bible School we had from June 11 – 15.   Thirty nine 
children (ages 4 – 12) participated along with 7 middle/high schoolers volunteering as 
assistant crew leaders.  Five days of “making waves” with faith-building songs, games, 
science experiments, videos and snacks enabled 46 children to leave Shipwrecked VBS 
knowing that there is Someone bigger than their struggles, Someone stronger than their 
weakness, Someone who loves them unconditionally . . . Jesus!   

 
 At “Shipwrecked – Rescued by Jesus”, we challenged and inspired the children to 
serve God by serving people and organizations in the world and our community. The 
children brought in offerings for a World Vision project – Operation Kid to Kid, “Growing 
God’s Love in Haiti”.  We collected $480!  Every $10 collected will provide drought-tolerant 
seeds that will feed a child for a year.  Our local community outreach was for Jensen Beach 
House of Hope.  Each day the children brought in canned/boxed food items for the House of 
Hope Food Bank, filling an enormous box to overflowing.   
 
 Friday was an especially busy day.  We extended the day until 2:00 in order to have 
pizza and inflatable water slide fun on the church lawn.  We added something new, too. 
Friday night from 6 – 8 we had a delicious BBQ dinner with over 90 people attending, 
including many VBS families, volunteers and members of All Saints’. The parents were able 
to hear and see what VBS was all about.  Plus, the children were happy to sing and do the 
motions to the contemporary worship songs they learned during the week. 
 
 NONE of this would have been possible without the support of you wonderful Saints 
of All Saints’.  Your individual monetary donations are so appreciated along with donations 
from Women’s Fellowship, All Saints’ Endowment, and the Bingo Ministry.  More 
importantly, your time and talent enabled Shipwrecked to be the amazing faith-building 
event it was for 46 children! Over 35 “Saints” volunteered by decorating Houg Hall, 
shopping, cooking and offering support as a teacher, crew leader or assistant every day!  
Thank you!  Thank you!  Thank you!  
        Karen Neff – VBS Director 
 



Karen Neff planning VBS 

Dorothy Ulmer and Sandy Miller 

Louise Andrews working on the yard 
and all the decorations for VBS 

Liz Smith and Wanda Beymer working on 
decorations. Steve in the background helping. 



Left-Karen Neff 
starting the day. 
Each child has a 
leader and helper. 
 
 
Right-everyday 
each group makes 
a tropical snack. 
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 Miss Kay’s class Paul Neff teaching Bible 
Discovery 

Miss Natalie and Miss Wanda overseeing 
“Kid Vid” 

            Doug Black at Game Time 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All Saints’ New Church Sign 
 

 Our new sign is up and already bringing in new people!  One new visitor said, "I 
saw the sign!  I didn’t know you were up there!”   
 

As of this writing, the electricity still has not been connected yet.  The weather has 
made it difficult for projects to be completed on time but Electrical Connection has 
promised they will complete their work as soon as possible. 

   
Louise Andrews, our Master Gardener, has already begun planning the landscaping 

for the sign which will be completed once the electrical connections have been made.  
We’ll accept all offers of help when the planting begins! 

 
Phase 2 will begin in July when I go to zoning for a Variance Permit.  Our sign is 

currently at the maximum allowed height of 6 feet and adding the decorative cross trim to 
the sign will put it 1 foot 4 inches over the height limit. So, a permit is required with 
many required steps:  1. Get a new survey.  2.  Mail a return receipt requested survey 
letter to all businesses and residents living 1200 feet/yards (not sure which) from the sign 
to get everyone’s permission to add the trim. 3. Present our petition to the zoning board 
and pay $690.  Lots to do!   

 
I want to thank everyone again for your many contributions which made the sign 

possible.  You all are a blessing to All Saints’ Church!  And now EVERYONE who drives 
by knows who we are!                  

                                                             Karen Neff – Sign Committee Chair 

This Photo by Unknown 

http://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Japanese_Map_symbol_(Church).svg


 

All Saints’ Women’s Fellowship 
 
 
           Just another reminder about All Saints’ Women’s 

Fellowship Holly Fair 2018 on November 17 and 18.  Our Bake Shop filled with 
delicious treats, Christmas Shop overflowing with Christmas crafts and decorations 
and our FABULOUS Silent Auction will once again be a part of this fun event.  
This year the silent auction will only be for 1 day, Saturday, November 17th, 
instead of two days.  So, start searching through your Christmas decorations 
(hopefully stored in an easy-to-get-to storage closet), your jewelry, art, glassware, 
gifts you received but don’t really need or want, sporting equipment etc. that you 
would like to donate for our silent auction.  We can store them right away for you 
in the St. John room. 
 Our next meeting for Women’s Fellowship will not be until September 15th.  
I hope everyone is enjoying their summer travels and I’m looking forward to 
everyone’s return!  October 20th will be our annual Welcome Back brunch.   

For those of you who haven’t been able to attend our meetings yet, I hope 
you will be able to this Fall.  Not only do we have fun but it is a rewarding way to 
give back to the church and community.                       

                              Karen Neff – President All Saints’ Women’s Fellowship 
  

       
                 Sunday School 
 
     All Saints’ Children’s Christian Education 

There are no Sunday School classes during the summer 
due to summer vacations and travel.  The nursery, 
however, remains open for little ones. Melissa Kolaci is 
back from college and will be filling in as our Nursery 

School teacher during the summer after Tia leaves.   
 We will miss Tia Cox, our current nursery caregiver/teacher, who 
volunteered to man the nursery this past year.  She did a wonderful job and 
all will miss “Miss Tia”!  We wish her God’s blessings and much success at 
UF! 
 
 If you know of anyone, teenager (with experience) or an adult, who 
would be interested in being our Nursery School attendant this Fall, please 
let me know or have them call me. (561-758-5276)   We pay $30 for each 
Sunday. (9:30 – 11:30) 
 

   Karen Neff – Children’s Christian Education Director 

This Photo by Unknown 

http://www.weightymatters.ca/2013/07/parental-yes-files-local-church-edition.html


 

 
 

FINAL MEN’S FELLOWSHIP MEETING   
OF THE YEAR 

By D.J. “Jaime” Henderson, Jr. 
 

It was a beautiful Monday evening as the Men’s Fellowship went on the 
road to the Prawn Broker Restaurant, between the bridges in Stuart.  
It seemed that the entire Men’s Fellowship turned out for the event. It 
should have been filled with melancholy as the meeting represented the 
end of the 2017-2018 year for the Fellowship and the end of the Father 
Frisby era. The energy in the room, however, was vibrant. 
Father Frisby was seated in the center of the long collection of tables. He 
was able to chat with all the members of the group, even with those at the 
remote ends of the setting. 
 
Deacon Alan provided the pre-meal blessing, at the request of Father 
Frisby. Thus, the celebration kicked off. Conversations began with topics 
ranging from sharing memories to inquiries of the members’ current 
events. The meals across the tables ran from beef and chicken dishes to 
pasta and seafood offerings.  
 
Sonny Gowan was assigned to photograph the tables, so that the 
Fellowship and the Congregation can remember this spectacular event. Be 
on the lookout for those photos. 
 
Father Frisby spoke from the heart as he thanked the Fellowship members 
for all their support of himself and his family. He truly enjoyed being with 
the group and will miss us terribly. 
 
This meeting did not just represented endings, but beginnings as well. Sam 

Black was once again elected President of Men’s Fellowship, for the 2018
-2019 year. “Uncle” Fred Siddons was re-elected as Treasurer. The 
Fellowship will meet again on the first Monday of September. 



  
July 1 

8 a.m. 10 a.m. 

Celebrant Rev G. Kerry Robb Rev. G Kerry Robb 

Sub Deacon N/A N/A 

Torch Bearers N/A Help Wanted - Please 

LEM Diane Dougiello Bill Winsemann 

Server Joyce F Menard Dara Hart 

Lay Reader Pat Kahrimanian Wanda Beymer 

Ushers Harry Kapple & Pat Kahri-
manian 

Albert Case & Louisa 
Beckett 

Greeters Louise Andrews Wanda Beymer 

          July 8 8 a.m. 10 a.m. 

Celebrant Rev G. Kerry Robb Rev G. Kerry Robb 

Sub Deacon N/A N/A 

Torch Bearers N/A Help Wanted - Please 

LEM Joyce F Menard Duncan Hurd 

Server Diane Dougiello Dara Hart 

Lay Reader Frank Ziron Carolyn Hanna 

Ushers Carol Hemeleski & Jerry 
Hermann 

Carolyn Hanna & 
Priscilla Stuber 

Greeters Buddy Glover Help Wanted - Please 

July 15 8 a.m. 10 a.m. 

Celebrant Rev. Robert Brandt Rev. Robert Brandt 

Sub Deacon John Darlson Bill Winseman 

Torch Bearers N/A Help Wanted - Please 

LEM Diane Dougiello Duncan Hurd 

Server Diane Dougiello Dara Hart 

Lay Reader Nancy Stone Barbie Henderson 

Ushers Jack Miller & Nancy Stone The Neffs 

Greeters Louise Andrews Help Wanted - Please 

 
Greeters, Ushers, Lay Readers and Sanctuary Party 

Schedule July 2018 as of Saturday, June 23, 2018 

Please Arrange a replacement and notify Joyce at 
19florida@gmail.com 

 
Thank you for your service 



July 22 8 a.m. 10 a.m. 

Celebrant Rev. Dr. Gregory S. Straub Rev. Dr. Gregory S. Straub 

Sub Deacon John Darlson Duncan Hurd 

Torch Bearers N/A Help Wanted - Please 

      

Sub Deacon Joyce F. Menard Bill Winsemann 

LEM Joyce F. Menard Dara Hart 

Lay Reader Carol Hemeleski Jim Henderson 

Ushers Carol Hemeleski & 
Jerry Hermann 

Wanda Beymer & 
Pricilla Stuber 

Greeters Buddy Glover Help Wanted - Please 

July 29 8 a.m. 10 a.m. 
Celebrant Rev. Dr. Gregory S. Straub Rev. Dr. Gregory S. Straub 

Sub Deacon      John Darlson Duncan Hurd 

Torch Bearers N/A The Rajkis 

LEM Bill Winsemann Rebecca Hatch 

Server Bill Winsemann Dara Hart 

Lay Reader Janet Kempf Karen Neff 

Ushers Fred Siddons & Buddy Glover Albert Case & Steve Hatch 

Greeters Louise Andrews Help Wanted - Please 

Wednesday Healing Schedule 

Please arrange a replacement and notify Joyce at 
19florida@gmail.com 

 
Thank you for your service 

Greeters, Ushers, Lay Readers and Sanctuary Party 
Schedule July 2018 as of Saturday, June 23, 2018 

Date Server Celebrant 

              July 4           John Darlson      Fr. P.J. Woodall 

              July 11      Joyce F. Menard     Rev. Alison Spencer 

              July 18         Dara Hart       Fr. P.J. Woodall 

              July 25     Diane Dougiello           Fr. Brandt 



 

 
Parish Cycle of Prayer 

 

Did you ever wonder where the Parish Cycle of Prayer list came 
from?  
 
I did, so I asked our bulletin editor, Jorge Palacio. He said a formal 
cycle wasn’t followed. After a discussion, I assured him we'd give him 
some help with this. As "we've never done it this way before" and as a 
trial run, a draft cycle of prayer was sent out to the Vestry for 
suggestions. What you see is a result of their input and will get us 
through the next year. Publishing this list will surely show that we've 
forgotten some aspect of our ministry. Please send me your input to 
the Parish Cycle of Prayer, if we missed any ministry at All Saints’. 
 
By the time we get our next priest we will say, "We've always done it 
this way." 
 

Joyce A Fletcher Menard 
Sr Warden 
 
6/3/18 Vacation Bible School teachers & support volunteers 
6/10/18 Vacation Bible School Students & families 
6/17/18 Fathers, grandfathers, stepfathers, adopted and Foster fathers, and 
those who have served as fathers to us 
6/24/18 Acolytes 
7/1/18 Lay Eucharistic Ministers (LEM) 
7/8/18 Eucharistic Visitors 
7/15/18 For those who care for our website & facebook presence and those 
who use them 
7/22/18 All Saint's Cemetery Board, Manager & Staff 
7/29/18 Cursillo 
8/5/18 Anonymous donors of time and talent to All Saints' 
8/12/18 Money counters, bookkeeper and deposit team 
8/19/18 Finance Committee & Audit team 
8/26/18 Students & Teachers returning to school 
9/2/18 Sunday School Teachers & Students 



 
9/9/18 Thrift Shop – Volunteers, Donors & Shoppers 
916/18 Vestry & Committees 
9/23/18 Bulletin editor, contributors & proof readers 
9/30/18 Membership volunteers 
10/7/18 Bingo Ministry Team & Players 
10/14/18 Daughters of the King 
10/21/18 Diocesan Convention Delegation 
10/28/18 Stewardship Chair & Drive 
11/4/18 Women’s Fellowship 
11/11/18 Veterans of our nation’s military services Veterans' Day 
11/18/18 Trumpet Editor & contributors 
11/25/18 Holiday Visitors & those who visit 
12/2/18 New Members of All Saints 
12/9/18 Greeters 
12/16/18 Annual Report - Contributors & Assemblers 
12/23/18 Altar Guild and Flower Donors Christmas 
12/30/18 Choir Director & Choir membersChristmas 
1/6/19 Recovery Ministries & those recovering from all addictions 
1/13/19 For all who give of their treasure to support this parish 
1/20/19 Annual Parish meeting 
1/27/19 For the New Vestry 
2/3/19 Men’s Fellowship 
2/10/19 Seasonal members & guests 
2/17/19 Coffee Hour Fellowship and all who offer hospitality 
2/24/19 The Jr. Warden and those who maintain & repair our buildings 
3/3/19 Capital Fund Campaign and Committee 
3/10/19 T.R.U.E. Outreach donors & recipients 
3/17/19 All of our Scholarship Committee Members 
3/24/19 Ushers 
3/31/19 House of Hope Food Drive – those who donate and those who receive 
4/7/19 For the Search Committee 
4/14/19 Heritage Society - Board and Members 
4/21/19 Altar Guild and Flower Donors (Easter) 
4/28/19 Lay Readers 
5/5/19 All of our Scholarship recipients & their families 
5/12/19 Mothers, grandmothers, stepmothers, adopted and Foster mothers, & those who 
have served as mothers to us. 
5/19/19 Garden & Pond Caretakers 
5/26/19 Those who have made the ultimate sacrifice in service to our Nation 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Candles have long been a tradition in churches throughout the world. 
What a comfort it is to know that somewhere a small flame is burning 
in honor of a loved one. 
In the lighting of candles, we remember and truly live the words of 
Our Lord: "I am the Light of the World." In the lighting of candles we 
not only pray, but our prayers become smaller symbols of the One 
Light of Christ. Lighting a candle is a way of extending one's prayer 
and showing solidarity with the person on whose behalf the prayer is 
offered. 
Even though the candles are small, they will burn for 6 hours and not 
break the glass. Please do not be afraid to light a candle.  They 
represent prayers said and look beautiful! 

Recovery Ministry of All Saints’ 
 

“The Recovery Ministry of All Saints’ 
Church extends our hand to you, or 
your loved ones, who are sick and 
suffering and in need of recovery. If 
you feel alone or in despair with no-
where to turn, there is a way out.  
A simple call to 407-325-9028 will put 
you in touch with a fellow church 
member who understands. All calls 
will be held in strict confidence and 
your anonymity will be protected.   
 
In the love of Christ, we pray for you 
to have the courage to ask for help.” 
 
Thank you,  
  
 

Name Tags 
 
If you need a name tag, please call the 
Church Office at 772-334-0610 or email Elise 
at elise@allsaintsjensenbeach.org. 

It takes about two weeks to get a  
tag and we will call as soon as  
they arrive. They are $6 ea. 

 



 
All Saints’ Episcopal Church 

2303 NE Seaview Dr., Jensen Beach, FL 34957 
Office 772-334-0610, Hours: Mon-Thu 9:00am-12:00 noon 

www.allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

The Rt. Rev. Peter D. Eaton, Bishop of Southeast Florida 
Deacon –The Rev. Alan Gellert (gelle62@aol.com) 
Organist & Choirmaster –Betsy Mixon-Stemmler 

Receptionist –Dara Hart 
Office Manager –Elise Moloney (Elise@allsaintsjensenbeach.org) 
Key Office Volunteer –Dorothy White (turtle42cove@yahoo.com) 

Bulletin Editor –Jorge Palacio (jorgerpalacio@gmail.com) 
Bookkeeper –Jim Vitale (jmainship@aol.com) 

Christian Education –Karen Neff (gatorcabin@aol.com) 
Endowment Chairman –Bob Taylor (btaylor2@att.net) 

Membership Secretary –Joan Witting (joan.stret@gmail.com) 
Trumpet Editor –Nancy Stone (nancystone10@comcast.net 

Website Editor –Duncan Hurd (Duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org) 
 

Thrift Shop 
Monday –Saturday 10am-2pm 

C. Buddy Glover, Director (772) 334-0228 
 

Vestry 
Joyce Fletcher Menard, (19florida77@gmail.com), Senior Warden ‘19 

Harry Kapple (hakapple@att.net), Junior Warden ‘19 
Bill Winesmann, Treasurer ‘18 

Paul Neff, Clerk ‘18 
Wendy Chalupa ‘18     Duncan Hurd ‘18     George Bonney ‘19 

Hardin White ‘20     Louise Andrews ‘20 
Sam Black ‘20     Bob Taylor ‘20 

 
Ex officio 

Assistant Treasurer –Pam Hurd (pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org) 
 

The parish is eager to be of assistance. If you desire prayers, the sacraments of Baptism or 
Confirmation, a newsletter, membership transfer, offering envelopes or change of address, 
please use the cards in the racks at the end of each pew. They are also available from the 

ushers. Please contact the parish office for additional assistance. 
 

The community of All Saints’ accepts the empowerment of the Holy Spirit to spread the 
Gospel of Jesus Christ through worship of God, service to his people and stewardship 

of his gifts 
  
 



The Trumpet 
 
The Newsletter of All Saints’ Episcopal Church in Jensen Beach, Florida 

 
Mission Statement: 

The community of All Saints’ accepts the empowerment of the  

Holy Spirit to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ through worship of God, 

service to His People and stewardship of  

His Gifts. 
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